March 2024 Good News of Grace

Family Worship Times

Sunday 8:00am & 10:30am Sunday School 9:15am

Pastor

Michael Buchhorn

904 Logan

Wayne, NE 402-375-1905

Your word is a lamp to my feet and a light for my path. I have taken an oath and confirmed it, that I will follow your righteous laws.

Psalm 119:105-106

Often as students begin their junior confirmation instruction they misspell the word "confirmation" by changing the first "I" to an "o" thereby changing the word from confirmation to conformation. Actually, that is not a bad mistake. The ideas should be related.

Confirmation instruction and the rite of confirmation provide an opportunity for baptized Christians to learn about the confession, life and mission of the Christian Church. The catechism indicates that the rite of confirmation "provides the opportunity for the individual Christian, relying on God's promise given in Holy Baptism, to make a personal public confession of the faith and a lifelong pledge of fidelity to Christ" (p. 51). Confirmation is about more than getting a fancy piece of paper with a nice seal. The faith we proclaim centers on Jesus who gave us something more than a set of propositions to recite. We have been given a pattern to follow. The command of Jesus in the great commission of Matthew 28 was to make disciples, followers. Disciples were to be made by baptism and by teaching the baptized to "observe all that [Jesus] commanded" (Mt. 28:20).

A promise is confirmed when it has been proven to be true. The Bible frequently speaks of God confirming his promises. He proves them to be true by repeating his promise and ultimately by fulfilling it. The greatest confirmation of the promises of God we will celebrate this month with our observance of Easter. We celebrate the fulfillment of the promises of God confirmed as we remember Jesus the very lamb of God who gave his life as a sacrifice for sin. Over and over again by His words and actions Jesus confirmed all of the promises of God. He fulfilled them even though it meant that He would have to lay down his life as an atoning sacrifice for sin. It is in response to God's confirmed promises that we make our promises.

In response to God's many promises made to us, we make a promise to him. Confirmation promises are one way in which see God's promises made in baptism on display. Through our promise we are giving testimony that yes the Holy Spirit was given, faith created and sins forgiven. As a result we sincerely promise to be faithful to Him. But we are not done. The psalmist so long ago said, "I have taken an oath and confirmed it, that I will follow your righteous laws." The promises made on confirmation day are promises to conform our life to the example given to us by Jesus.

Because God has promised to be our helper, because he has promised to love us no matter what, because he has promised to give us his Holy Spirit, we open our mouths to make a promise to Him. For those promises to be more than empty words day by day, we are to conform our life to the pattern laid down for you by Jesus.

May God strengthen you day by day that we all conform our lives to Jesus and confirm the oath made by following his righteous decrees. And should we stray may that lamp and light of His Word point us back to the cross where we find forgiveness and life, that we once again walk in the way that leads to life. May God grant it for Jesus' sake. In Christ,

Pastor Buchhorn



We will observe the rite of confirmation this year on Palm Sunday, March 24 during the 10:30 a.m. worship service.

Journey to Easter

An Interactive Experience of Holy Week

On Saturday, March 23rd we will hold a special VBS style event called "Journey to Easter." It is



open to all children ages pre-school through 6th grade. Children will have the opportunity to journey with Jesus through the events of Holy Week.

Their journey will help deepen and enrich their Easter experience. Registration at the church will begin at 9:00 a.m. with activities beginning at 9:30 a.m. Pre-school participants will conclude their day with an Easter Egg Hunt at 11:00 a.m. Grades 1-3 and 4-6 will conclude their day at 1:00 p.m. Please consider taking part in this walk with Jesus.

Spring Church Workday The Mission Council is organizing a spring church workday on Saturday, March 16th to help prepare our facilities and grounds for the upcoming Easter celebration by taking care of some cleanup and maintenance items. Your help would be greatly appreciated. We hope to begin at 9:00 a.m. and be done by noon. For more information or to suggest a project see congregation chairman Craig Evans.

Anniversary Committee Forming By God's Grace and with His continued blessing in 2025 our congregation will celebrate its centennial. In November of 1925 Grace Lutheran Church was organized. A committee is being organized to begin planning for our observance of this milestone. If you would like to be a part of the planning committee for our congregation's observance, please contact Craig Evans or Chuck Potosnyak.

Women's Bible Study for March and April

The next Bible study will be Sunday, March 10th @ 5:30pm. We will be meeting at the 4th Jug for supper, devotion and fellowship. April's Bible study will include porch signs and door hangers. More details to come. These Bible studies are open to all ladies and friends are always welcome. *Reminder;* this is a low key group so if you are unable to make it every time that's okay you are always welcome to come when it works in your schedule. Questions contact Julie Bose or Teresa Tiedtke.

Beyond grateful

Thank you for the outpouring of love and support you have given me and my family upon the sudden unexpected death of our beloved Pastor Carl Lilienkamp. We are beyond blessed to have had Carl in our lives and thank God for him and for all of you who have shared your memories of him with us and remembered us in your prayers. We are comforted to know that he is rejoicing in Heaven for all eternity with his Savior, Jesus. God's blessings! Darlene and Family

Fisher's of Kids Preschool

It has been another busy month in preschool! We explored different ways that we can keep warm in winter, and we learned how animals keep warm. The students learned new songs to celebrate Presidents' Day and Groundhog Day. Stories were also read about George Washington and Abraham Lincoln, and we identified their faces on coins. Visitors came to the preschool and also read books throughout the month. Students enjoyed their valentine parties! They exchanged valentines with their friends, played games, and had special prizes and treats! Still to come this month is a visit from Dr. Burrows for Dental Health week. Students will also be reviewing shapes at the end of the month.

During March students are scheduled to sing in church, and we will be having Parent/Teacher conferences. We will also be hunting for "treasure" to celebrate St. Patrick's Day, and we will be getting ready for Easter and hunting for eggs. Other themes for March include: Read Across America, Hedgehogs/Hibernation, and Spring Weather.

EASTER LILIES

If you are interested in adorning the chancel for EASTER (March 31st) with a lily, please complete the following and return it with payment to the church office or place in the offering plate no later than March 24th. Please put your payment and this form in an envelope.

Name of Donor:			
	In memory of		
Or	In honor of		

The cost is \$10.50 per lily. Please make checks payable to "Grace Lutheran Altar Guild."

You may pick up your plant after the 10:30 service on Easter.
(Lilies not picked up will be disposed of.)

Thank you!





Grace Lutheran Ladies Aid

February 14, 2024

Grace Lutheran Ladies Aid met February 14, 2024, with 13 members and Pastor Buchhorn present. Pastor Buchhorn led a Bible study from the LWML Quarterly entitled "Five Stones for Service."

The Lord equips us to serve Him and His people.

President, Ellen Heinemann, opened the business meeting by leading us in the reciting of the LWML Pledge. Christian Growth Chairman, Mary Lou Erxleben, shared a Mustard Seed devotion entitled "Living as Women in Mission and Forgiveness" based on Colossians 3:13.

The secretary's report was given and approved. The treasurer's report was reported and filed for audit.

Thank you notes from Alan and Nancy Niemann and Melvy Meyer were read. Correspondence from Alaska Mission for Christ and Lutheran World Relief were received. Information and order forms for T-Shirts for the 2025 convention are available.

Committee Reports:

- Betty Wittig reported on the greeting card ministry.
- Grace Kanitz stated she had 800 UPC labels ready and received several more at the meeting.
- Ellen Heinemann remembered the confirmands for this month and Fauneil Bennett will do something next month for the confirmands.
- Ruth Victor reported that the group will quilt on February 22, 2024.

Old Business:

- Mary Lou Erxleben and Ellen Heinemann served the Pastor's conference.
- Kathy Johnson and Ellen Heinemann served the Zone LWML Officers.
- Grace Kanitz will research Mercy Meals for a possible memorial.

New Business:

- Mary Lou Erxleben will follow-up with Pastor Buchhorn in regard to Bible studies at our meetings.
- There was discussion in regard to visiting and coffee with Kinship residents who are members of our church.

Information on Mission Grant #4, #5, and #6 were distributed.

- #4 Lutheran Braille Workers \$100,000
- #5 Trinity Lutheran Church, Tyler, Texas \$50,000 Disaster Response Team
- #6 Forged by Fire Services \$85,000 Mobile Kitchen

The birthday song was sung for January birthday of Barb Greve and February birthdays of Grace Kanitz, Lorraine Johnson, Pastor Buchhorn, and Ruth Victor.

The meeting closed with the Lord's Prayer.

CHILDREN'S Sunday School

Through the month of February children have been learning about some famous kings of the Old Testament. Particularly about Israel's first king, Saul and also about King David. Even though God used these men in a unique way, they still faced obstacles like we do. Through their lives we see more about the consequence of sin, the blessing of friendship and the importance of worship. In March we will be learning more about King Solomon and the prophet Elijah.

Classes are held for preschool Students through eighth grade. We begin with a unified opening in the basement each week at 9:15 a.m. where we get an introduction to the lesson for the week, sing a song, eat a cookie or two and share good news. Come and be a part of our Christian Education program.



Midweek Classes

Each Wednesday following the midweek Lenten worship service we gather for our midweek classes for third through eighth grade. These classes help our students learn more about the content of the Bible and the doctrines which are drawn from the Bible concerning the central teachings of the church as summarized by the Small Catechism.

Please note that there will be **no midweek class during Holy Week** (March 27). Thank you to our excellent midweek class instructors who lead these

Youth Group HAPPENINGS

Journey to Easter

An Interactive Experience of Holy Week

On **Saturday, March 23rd** we will hold a special VBS style event called "Journey to Easter." It is open to all children ages pre-school through 6th grade. Children will have the opportunity to journey with Jesus through the events of Holy Week.

Their journey will help deepen and enrich their Easter experience. Registration at the church will begin at 9:00 a.m. with activities beginning at 9:30 a.m. Pre-school participants will conclude their day with an Easter Egg Hunt at 11:00 a.m. Grades 1-3 and 4-6 will conclude their day at 1:00 p.m. Please consider taking part in this walk with Jesus



Would you be willing to help out with this event? We are looking for volunteers between 9am-1pm.

Let us know by Wednesday, March 20th even if you can only help out for a couple hours.

EASTER BREAKFAST

The youth group will be serving breakfast (egg casseroles, muffins, fresh fruit, yogurt and refreshments) between services starting at 8am. We will be needing youth and parents to help out.

A sign-up sheet will be sent out. Please prayfully consider helping with this wonderful tradition.

Looking ahead to the National Youth Gathering in New Orleans in July of 2025. Will you be joining us?



JULY 19-23, 2025; NEW ORLEANS, LA

https://www.lcmsgathering.com/





Questions contact Lora 402-518-0791 or Teresa 402-369-2653 Parent Volunteers are always welcome!

Grace Lutheran Church

Special Called Voters' Meeting February 25, 2024

The voters of Grace Lutheran Church met at 9:15 a.m. on Sunday, February 25, 2024 at a special meeting to discuss calling a graduate from the 2024 spring LCMS seminary graduating class.

There were 45 eligible voting members present for the meeting.

Meeting was called to order by President, Craig Evans.

Opening prayer and devotion was led by Pastor Buchhorn.

Pastor Buchhorn explained the process of the call to the voting members and how the process of calling a seminarian differs from calling a pastor presently serving in the field. When calling from the seminary rather than designating one candidate, suitable candidates are identified and the final decision on which of the acceptable candidates is placed with our congregation is left to the Board of Assignments which works with our Nebraska District LCMS president. Ultimately four candidates were interviewed by the call committee and all were deemed acceptable. Due to the number of churches making a request and the number of candidates available we are not guaranteed to receive a candidate.

Call Committee Report: Chairman Craig Evans delivered the following report.

Following the straw poll conducted during the Annual Congregational meeting indicating the strong preference to attempt to fill our Associate Pastor vacancy with a new graduate from the Seminary, our call committee has been working through that process for the past several months.

In consultation with the Nebraska District LCMS president and the placement directors from both of our seminaries, the names and credentials of several potential candidates were provided. Congregations seeking to fill associate pastor positions are allowed to interview candidates since they need to be a good fit with the ministry team already in place. After reviewing that information, requests were made to interview four candidates via video as possibilities for placement in our congregation. These interviews were conducted in January. Three of the candidates were from Concordia Seminary, St. Louis, Missouri and one from Concordia Theological Seminary, Ft. Wayne, Indiana.

In the seminary call process, the congregation may specify a single person but by doing so the congregation's odds of having that specific candidate assigned are lessened. Therefore, it is preferable for the congregation to be open to receiving multiple candidates. It was the consensus of the call committee that while variously gifted and having unique backgrounds any of the four would be a valuable addition to our pastoral staff and a welcomed part of our congregation.

10

The candidates are all 25-29 years of age. All are married. Two are newlywed in 2023. One couple has a child. They each are originally from the Midwest: St. Louis, Colorado, Kansas and Nebraska. They hold undergraduate degrees in a variety of fields including Psychology, Biology & Chemistry, Math and Classical Languages. Three are graduates from Concordia University, Nebraska and one from Creighton University. Their spouses have a variety of backgrounds such as Accounting, Lutheran Day School Teacher, homemaker and Deaconess. Several of the spouses also have undergraduate degrees from Concordia University, Nebraska.

In issuing an undesignated call, we trust the Holy Spirit to work through our church's normal order and the decision as to which of the candidates we interviewed is best paired for Grace is left to the Nebraska District President working in consultation with the other district presidents and the seminary placement departments. If our call is successful, we along with the candidate would learn which family would be coming to us through the seminary Call Day service (April 23 & 24). The seminarian would need to complete their remaining coursework and their graduation would be May 17. New pastors would then plan for their ordination day and installation and should be at work in their new field of service in June or July.

A website will be provided to watch call placements. Should it appear likely our call will be filled a 'watch' party will be planned.

Questions were entertained.

A motion to call a graduate from the 2024 spring LCMS seminary graduating class to serve as associate pastor of Grace Lutheran Church of Wayne at an annual salary of \$48,372 plus an annual housing allowance of \$12,000 was made by Doug Temme; seconded by Jerry Echtenkamp. Motion unanimously carried.

Pastor Buchhorn led an additional prayer.

A motion to adjourn was made by Jerry Echtenkamp.

The Lord's Prayer was spoken as closing.

Respectfully submitted, Michelle Ekberg

Mission Council Minutes

Grace Lutheran Church February 12, 2024

Chairman Craig Evans called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those in attendance were Craig Evans, Chuck Potosnyak, Louise Green, Pam Janke, Ron Sebade, Mike Temme, Diana Langemeier, Parker Janke and Pastor Buchhorn

The meeting opened with a prayer a devotion by Pastor Buchhorn. The **minutes** from the January 8, 2024 Mission Council meeting were reviewed. A correction to January 8th minutes concerning the .LWML report was made. They will be discussing resuming quarterly visits to local long-term care facilities rather than quarterly meeings. A motion to approve the amended minutes was made Louise, 2nd by Mike. The motion was approved.

The January **Treasurer's Report** was presented by Louise Green . A motion was made and seconded to approve the report. The motion passed. Lousie relayed the information from the memorial committee that there was a memorial beginning balance of \$2533.19. Memorials of \$205.00 were received leaving an ending balance \$2738.19.

Elder's Report was given by Chuck Potosnyak The Board of Elders met at 7:30 p.m. on February 7, 2024. Pastor Buchhorn opened the meeting with prayer and continued with the study of the Eighth Commandment in Luther's Large Catechism. Membership Losses included Pastor Carl R. Lilienkamp who died January 13, 2024. His funeral service was held at Grace on January 20, 2024 with burial at Christ Lutheran Church Cemetery in Columbus, Nebraska. The release of Dwight, Trudy, Jessica, and Hunter Schulz family was approved. Official Acts included the funeral service for Pastor Carl R. Lilienkamp on January 20, 2024, and the baptism of Piper Lynn Anderson, infant daughter of Jared and Brenna Anderson. Classes are continuing for Junior Confirmation. The 7 th and 8 th grade classes have been combined in light of Pastor Lilienkamp's passing. Midweek classes are continuing. A one-day Easter themed Vacation Bible School called Journey to Easter 2024 is scheduled for March 23, 2024. It is open to ages preschool to 6 th grade. The Campus Student Ministry students are currently planning upcoming events for Cup of Grace and Sunday evening meals continue to be served. The Youth held an Arcade visit on January 28, 2024, and are planning an ice-skating event in February. The Circuit Bible Institute met on January 28, 2024, from 2-4:00 p.m. at Grace. Pastor Russ Sommerfeld from Concordia University presented with approximately 25 in attendance. There is a Circuit Reformation Service tentatively scheduled for Grace on October 27, 2024 with an Education Event relating to the 50 th anniversary of the Seminex walkout. The Lenten/Easter schedule has been approved. Ash Wednesday is on February 14, 2024, with two services being offered at 9:00

a.m. and 6:15 p.m. There will be an optional imposition of ashes at each service. There will be five Midweek Lenten services following Ash Wednesday, starting at 6:15 p.m. A Lenten meal will be offered before each service. Palm Sunday is on March 24, 2024. On that day there will be a Communion service at 8:00 a.m. and the Rite of Confirmation will take place in the 10:30 a.m. service. There will be no communion in that service. Maundy Thursday is March 28, 2024. It will be at 7:00 p.m. and communion will be offered. There will be two Good Friday services on March 29 at 9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. On Easter Sunday there will be 7:00 a.m. Sunrise Service with communion followed by an 8:00 a.m. breakfast sponsored by the youth. A 10:30 a.m. Festival Worship Service will be held with communion. Bulk mail usage still has not been resolved. The February newsletter was placed in member mailboxes, placed at the entrances of the church, and also sent by email. It was decided to continue the Mens' Bible Study, established by Pastor Lilienkamp. It will be lay led and will continue to meet the first and third Saturdays of the month at 7:30 a.m. at Cup of Grace. Men of our congregation are encouraged to attend. In light of the upcoming 100th Anniversary of Grace Lutheran Church, the Board of Elders wish to make a recommendation to the Mission Council to establish a 100th Anniversary Committee to begin planning for the event. Pastor Buchhorn will be on vacation February 19-20, 2024. He was unable to take his earlier scheduled vacation due to Pastor Lilienkamp's passing.

Mission Council Committee Member Reports:

Call committee Report – Craig reported that the committee completed interviews with four graduating seminarians and the committee returned feedback concerning those interviews to the appropriate placement directors and the District President. We will not be awaiting news on the likelihood of our receiving a candidate from this year's spring graduating class.

Property/Trustee — Craig reported for Lowell. The roof leak over the bell room in the front of the sanctuary from the heating vent pipe will be further evaluated by Craig & Nick when the weather allows. The Bell Tower leak into sanctuary is improved with the work around the bell mount but there was still some leakage likely from the area outside where the tower meets the roof. For the curb replacement project approved by voters, concrete bids were requested. No bids received as of deadline. Craig and Ron were going to speak with contractors concerning submitting a bid. Under counter lights in the northwest corner of the kitchen were installed

Campus Ministry — Craig thanked those who have signed up to prepare meals or who have already prepared meals along with Dan and Bonnie Hansen for their help in coordinating and serving the meals. The meal calendar has been filled for the remaining spring semester. We normally serve 7-10 students] The Nebraska District Board of Directors to meet at Cup of Grace the morning of June 7 to increase their familiarity with the facility and the work undertaken there.

The **Auxiliaries** report was given by Pam. Additional Chrismons are still being worked on.

13

The **Education** report by Diana included a reminder on the upcoming "Journey to Easter" event Scheduled for March 23.

Preschool – Ron shared a report from Preschool director Rhonda Sebade. The Preschool board will be serving a Lenten meal on March 13. Student enrollment for the 24-25 school year has begun. The schedule for January had to be adjusted due to the snow storm and several children were out with illness. The children will sing on March 18 and Mrs Olson will be doing parent teacher conference on that day also.

Stewardship/Finance – Mike reported the 2025 offering envelopes need to be ordered. Will add a 100th anniversary thank offering envelope. Contribution statements for those using offering envelopes were prepared in January. Approximately 37 which were not picked up from the church mailboxes were mailed the first week of February.

Administrative Handbook – Louise reported all the items were completed. **Evangelism/Publicity/Community Engagement** Easter advertisements will be placed in the paper and on Facebook.

Fellowship/Kitchen – Nick shared a report from KimBerly Hansen. The funeral meal for Pastor Carl's service was served. Thank you to those who helped and who donated items. Sponsors for Lenten meals are being scheduled and most have been covered.

Old Business was discussed.

As reported by the elders the Circuit Bible institute was conducted at Grace. Mission Council will be serving the **Lenten meal** for February 21. Meal plans were discussed.

A list of expectations for those making use of the kitchen, basement and Cup of Grace is to be worked on.

New Business

A motion to form a 100th Anniversary Committee as recommended by the Board of Elders was briefly discussed. The motion was made, seconded and passed. Those interested in serving on the committee were to be directed to Craig Evans or Chuck Potosnyak.

Preschool phone service was discussed. Given the limited use and high cost, alternatives to the present provider were to be investigated by Louise.

Other items briefly discussed were forming a list to call upon in various emergency scenarios.

Heating issues in the upstairs bathrooms in the Education Wing were discussed. Doors have been left open when the bathrooms are not in use to better regulate their temperature. Alternatives will be investigated. It was reported that several downspout run out pipes on the church need to be checked since the heavy snows of January led to some being disconnected.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn.

The meeting closed with the Lord's Prayer.

Next Meeting: March 11 at 7 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

GRACE FAMILY BIRTHDAYS

- 2 Cole Hoffman & Isla Hoffman
- 4 Jerri Gregg, Hilbert Johs & Jeanette Swanson
- 5 Rachel Buchhorn Willroth
- 6 Lynsey Hass & Cloey Young
- 7 Kiley Koch & Lucas Ruwe
- 8 Julie Daum
- 10 Adam Endicott, Sara Martin, Everett Schultz & Cherry Sebade
- 11 Izzy Bodlak & Tyler Echtenkamp
- 12 Jan Chinn
- 13 Todd Hoeman & Amara Hurlbert
- 14 Cayse Hefti, Travis Hefti & Dana Johnson
- 15 Symphony Jareske
- 16 Lori Bebee & Dreu Jensen
- 17 Rowen Anderson & Heather Reinhardt
- 18 Eric Ekberg, Andrew Foote, Cameron Foote, & Alan Nissen
- 20 Brian Hass
- 22 Doug Echtenkamp & Kaden Latham
- 24 Ted Baack, Amber Jensen & Nick Vanhorn
- 25 Kathryn Buchhorn & Kerry Langemeier
- 26 Ryan Lubberstedt & Irene Mock
- 27 Remi Forsyth & Regan Hefti
- 31 Denise Fredrickson



SPECIAL ASSIGNMENTS

E	d	er	on	d	luty
---	---	----	----	---	------

03	8:00 am.	Mike Heithold
	10:30 am.	Jared Heithold
06	6:15 pm.	Payton Janke
10	8:00 am.	Doug Heithold
	10:30 am.	Payton Janke
13	6:15 pm.	Chuck Potosnyak
17	8:00 am.	Chad Janke
	10:30 pm.	Chuck Potosnyak
20	6:15 pm.	Chad Janke
24	8:00 am.	Jared Heithold
	10:30 am.	Mike Heithold
28	7:00 pm.	Mike Heithold
29	9:00 am.	Chuck Potosnyak
	7:00 pm.	Jared Heithold
31	7:00 am.	Payton Janke
	10:30 am.	Doug Heithold

Acolytes

	,,	
03	8:00 am.	Lauren Ekberg & Bryn Tiedtke
	10:30 am.	Reagan Heithold & Brayden Stegemann
06	6:15 pm.	Chloe Kai & Sadi Fredrickson
10	8:00 am.	Myles Tiedtke & Reagan Heithold
	10:30 am.	Dreu Jensen & Kennedy Junck
13	6:15 pm.	Grant Reeg & Chase Rethwisch
17	8:00 am.	Brayden Stegemann & Tre'cyn Ocampo
	10:30 pm.	Evan Bose & Ashlyn Trautman
20	6:15 pm.	Alivia Kesting & Dreu Jensen
24	8:00 am.	Bryn Tiedtke & Chloe Kai
	10:30 am.	Lucille Ocampo & Lauren Ekberg
28	7:00 pm.	Veronica Daum & Kennedy Junck
29	7:00 pm.	Sadi Fredrickson & Ashlynn Trautman
31	7:00 am.	Reagan Heithold & Lauren Ekberg
	10:30 am.	Grant Reeg & Chase Rethwisch

Lay Readers

03 8:00 am. Diane Zach

10:30 am. Donavon Bjorklund

10 8:00 am. Irene Mock

10:30 am. Galen Wiser

17 8:00 am. Kathy Johnson

10:30 pm. Jennifer Kesting24 8:00 am. Jeanette Swanson

10:20 am Prian Kosting

10:30 am. Brian Kesting

31 7:00 am. Louise Green

10:30 am. Brian Reeg

Greeters

03 8:00 am. Jan Doescher & Connie Mindrup 10:30 am. Donavon & Nadine Bjorklund

10 8:00 am. The Tiedtke Family 10:30 am. Galen & Kathy Wiser

17 8:00 am. Lowell & Kathy Johnson 10:30 pm. Justin & Megan Anderson

24 8:00 am. LeRoy & Carol Robbert

10:30 am. Chad & Pam Janke

31 7:00 am. Gene & Janet Casey 10:30 am. Brian & Rachelle Reeg

Grace Lutheran Church 904 Logan Wayne, Nebraska 68787 ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
WAYNE NE
PERMIT NO 18

March 2024 Grace Lutheran Church — Activity Calendar

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Grace Lutheran Church 402-375-1905 www.gracewayne.com					1	2 7:30a Men's Bible Study 4p Family Communion
3 8a Worship 9:15a Sun. School & B.C 10:30a Worship	3:30p Kinship Communion 7:30 pm. Elders	5	6 9a Bible Study 10a Preschool Chapel 4:30p Bell Choir 5:15p Lenten Meal 6:15 p Lenten Worship 7p Midweek	7 10a Preschool Chapel 6p Teacher Meeting 7p Choir	8	9 4p Family Communion Spring Forward
10 8a Worship/Comm 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship/Comm 5:30p Women's Bible Study 7:30p Sun. Night Dinner	11 7p Mission Council	12	13 9a Bible Study 10a Preschool Chapel 2p Ladies Aid 4:30p Bell Choir 5:15p Lenten Meal 6:15p Lenten Worship 7p Midweek	14 10a Preschool Chapel 7p Choir	15	16 7:30a Men's Bible Study 9a Workday 4p Family Communion
8a Worship 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship 7:30 pm. Sun. Night Dinner	18	19	20 9a Bible Study 10a Preschool Chapel 4:30p Bell Choir 5:15p Lenten Meal 6:15p Lenten Worship 7p Midweek	21 10a Preschool Chapel 7p Choir	22	23 9a <i>Journey To Easter</i> 4p Family Communion 5p Jr Conf. Rehearsal
24 Palm Sunday 8a Worship/Comm 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship/Confirmation 7:30 pm. Sun. Night Dinner	1:30p Country View Comm.	26	27 10a Preschool Chapel 5p Bell Choir	28 10a Preschool Chapel 1:30p Sewing 7p Maundy Thursday	29 9a Good Friday Worship 7p Good Friday Worship	
31 Easter Sunday 7a Ester Sunrise/Comm 8a Easter Breakfast 10:30a Easter Worship/Comm	HE IS RISEN -aflefuia_					